Dewey Beach Trash/Recycle Committee
Meeting Minutes      8/11/2016 DRAFT
Opening
The regular meeting of the Dewey Beach Trash/Recycle Committee was called to order at 2:00 on 08/11/2016 in Town Hall annex by Debbie Knight.

Present
Debbie Knight, Committee chair
Walt Barlow, Committee member
Robert Duncan, Committee member
Harry Wilson, Committee member

Henry McKay, Committee member

Diane Hanson, Mayor

Approval of Minutes

Minutes of July 28 approved 
Open Issues

1. The discussion was opened again regarding how to treat mixed use residences (the residences attached to a commercial store front) using a commercial dumpster.  A committee member was strongly opposed to the conclusion of the committee last meeting and it was agreed to allow mixed use residences to continue to use the commercial dumpster.  Changes were made to the recommendations to the Commissioners and posted.
New business

1. We invited all the vendors to come to this meeting to discuss the RFI questions sent out earlier and to give us general guidance on what services were available and the least cost options.
Representatives from Waste Management, Waste Industries and Peninsula attended and Blue Hen sent in comments by email.

All vendors agreed that they could provide:

· Trash collection 2 per week and recycle 1 per week during the mandatory season May 1 - Oct 1.  

· Optional Basic Service off season trash 1 per week recycle 1 every two weeks

· Optional valet service

· Optional extra cans 

· Yard waste collection 2 x per year (as designated by town)

· Municipal collection

We discussed bulk item dumpsters but no decision was reached.

The issue of who owns the trash/recycle cans was discussed.  The average life of a can is 8-10 years and each can cost approximately $60.  The discussion on how to handle cans in a 3-5-year contract needs to be researched further and discussed at the next meeting.

The project timeline was discussed and it was noted that we would need to move the timeline forward due to the fact that the cans have a 90-day lead time to order.  We will discuss an accelerated time line at our next meeting.

The vendors and committee agreed that the most cost effective way to get addresses on cans was for the rental licenses will include a sticker to be placed on all trash cans of rental property with the property address to identify the correct property for enforcement purposes.
The issue of once a week trash collection for some resident’s verses twice a week was brought up. The vendors advised the committee to “keep it simple” if we want to keep the costs down.  The reasoning was that if the vendor can just go down the street and pick up each can without worrying about if that house gets once a week or twice a week, their route will go faster.  Having two scenarios can increase the overall costs.

2. We hope to review a first draft RFP being prepared by committee member Walt Barlow at our next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:00PM.
The next meeting will be held on August 18, 2016 10:10am in the Town Hall Annex 1505 Coastal Highway 
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